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LOCAL

On April 23, 2003, the Los Angeles City Council approved by unanimous consent a Transportation Committee report relative to a study on extending the 710 Freeway to the 210 Freeway by means of a tunnel.  The report, pursuant to a motion sponsored by Council Member Nick Pacheco, instructs the Department of Transportation to continue to work with the affected communities in the 14th CD and to review the progress of the study as it moves forward.  The report also calls for extensive public outreach in the El Sereno community and all affected areas of Northeast Los Angeles.

STATE

AB 199 (Oropeza) - Public Transit Employer-Employee Relations  

Today the Public Employees Retirement and Social Security Committee approved AB 199 on a strictly party-line vote.  The bill will now be heard in the Assembly Appropriations Committee.  Staff testified regarding serious concerns that exist with this bill. 

SB 760 (Scott) - Sales and Use Taxes: Exemption: Public Passenger  
The Senate Revenue and Taxation Committee approved SB 760.  This bill would remove the January 1, 2004 sunset on these transactions.  The bill was amended to allow the sunset provision to be extended for another five (5) years and will require future analysis by the LAO.  This bill was approved by a unanimous vote.  The Board of Directors has adopted a support position on this measure 

SCA 7 (Murray) - Loans of Transportation Revenues and Funds  

The Senate Constitution Amendment Committee today approved SCA 7.  SCA 7 will extend the repayment provision that currently exists for the State Highway Account and for the Public Transportation Account to all loans made from motor vehicle-related revenue.  The EMAC has adopted a support position on this measure.

State Budget  

The Senate Budget Subcommittee for Transportation today considered the Governor’s proposal to suspend the TCRP.  As of this writing, the Committee has not taken any action.  However, the Committee is evaluating the proposals to loan funds out of the TCRP rather than the complete suspension of the program.  
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